

Note from the Chair of Undergraduate Studies

Dear History students:

As you are aware, the Department of History has moved all courses of instruction for the winter 2020 term online. While the mode of delivery has changed, and while we are deeply unhappy that we will not be able to meet in person during this term, I can assure you that the undergraduate office and the course instructors are working very hard to ensure a smooth transition and mitigate interruption. It is with this aim in mind that we are launching this undergraduate bulletin, which we hope to circulate periodically between now and the end of the term. Apart from information on course completion and graduation, we will also update you about the major milestones of plan selection, advanced course selection, and other options and opportunities.

In these challenging and deeply uncertain times, let us stay united, determined, and optimistic. I know we will prevail.

Take care and stay safe.

In this issue:

- Note from the Chair of Undergraduate Studies
- Mental Health Resources for Students
- Keeping in Touch

Mental Health Resources for Students

Student Wellness Services continues to act as a resource for students both on and off campus. If you have moved away from Kingston for the remainder of the academic year, please know you can still access the following campus supports.

Empower Me is a 24/7 counselling service that can be delivered by telephone, by video-counselling, or by e-counselling. Empower Me is confidential, multilingual, culturally sensitive, gender inclusive and faith inclusive. To access the helpline, call 1-844-741-6389.

Counselling Services continues to be available to students by phone for same day and future booked appointments. Please call 613-533-2506 or email: counselling.services@queensu.ca to schedule an appointment.

The University provides regular updates through this website: https://www.queensu.ca/covidinfo/

The Faculty of Arts & Science provides instruction, advice, and guidance through this website: https://www.queensu.ca/artsci/covid-19

Keeping in Touch

While the physical location of the History Department is now closed, staff and faculty are working remotely. For matters relating to your individual courses, please contact your course instructor. For all other inquiries, please email hist.undergrad@queensu.ca.

Appointments via **Skype**, **Microsoft Teams**, **or telephone**, are available; please email to set up an appointment.

Please check your course **OnQ** pages regularly for updated information and instructions.

